
Notice of Completion 
Main Street Renewal Environmental Study Report 

 
The City of Ottawa has completed an Environmental Assessment of the Main Street Renewal Project.  The City 
has identified the need to reconstruct Main Street (between Echo Drive and the McIlraith Bridge) as an integrated 
road, sewer and water renewal project, as the existing street infrastructure has reached the end of its life-cycle.  
The project includes the replacement of underground infrastructure, roadway and surface elements including 
provision for wider sidewalks, a segregated bike facility, and streetscaping.  The Recommended Plan varies along 
the corridor and includes a combination of two, three and four vehicle lanes.     
 
The City has planned this project under Schedule C of the Municipal Class Environmental Assessment. The 
Environmental Study Report (ESR) has been completed and by this Notice is being placed in the public record for 
review.  Subject to the comments received as a result of this Notice and receipt of necessary approvals, the City 
intends to proceed to detailed design.  Pre-construction activities may commence in 2014 with full construction 
planned to commence in 2015. 
 
The ESR is available for review at the following 
locations: 
 
City of Ottawa 
City Hall Client Service Centre 
110 Laurier Avenue West 
Tel: (613)580-2424 
 
Ottawa Public Library 
Main Branch 
120 Metcalfe Street 
Tel: (613)598-4001 
 
Ottawa Public Library 
Sunnyside Branch 
1049 Bank Street 
Tel: (613)730-1082 
 
Ottawa Public Library 
Greenboro Branch 
363 Lorry Greenberg Drive 
Tel: (613)580-2957 
 
Interested persons may provide written comments or make inquiries to the City of Ottawa between August 9th, 
2013 and September 9th, 2013.  Comments should be directed to: 
 
Josée Vallée, P.Eng. 
Senior Engineer, Infrastructure Projects 
Infrastructure Services Department 
Design and Construction Municipal East Branch 
100 Constellation Crescent, 6th Floor 
Ottawa, ON K2G 6J8 
Tel: 613-580-2424 ext. 21805   
Facsimile:  (613) 560-6064 



Josee.Vallee@ottawa.ca  
 
If concerns regarding this project cannot be resolved in discussions with the City, a person/party may 
request that the Minister of the Environment make an order to comply with Part II of the Environmental 
Assessment Act (referred to as a Part II Order).  Any Part II Order requests must be received by the Minister 
at the address below by September 9th, 2013.  A copy of the request must also be sent to the City of Ottawa, 
at the above address.  If there are no requests received by September 9th, 2013, the project may proceed to 
design and construction as outlined in the ESR. 
 
The Honourable Jim Bradley 
Minister of the Environment 
77 Wellesley Street West 
11th Floor, Ferguson Block 
Toronto, On M7A 2T5 
Tel: 416-314-6790 
Fax: 416-314-7337 
Toll Free: 1-800-565-4923 
minister.moe@ontario.ca  
 
With the exception of personal information, all comments will become part of the public record. 
 
This notice was first issued on August 9th, 2013.  
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